PTA Meeting
March 10, 2015
6:30 p.m. – 8 p.m.
# of Attendees: approximately 27

Quorum Present:  Yes
I. President Updates – Elizabeth Cavey, President
· T-shirt contest for Wetlands Festival is underway.  Entries due by Friday, March 20, 2015.  A winner will be selected and the artist’s entry will be featured on a t-shirt sold at the festival. 
· The Read-a-thon fundraiser ends Friday, March 14th.  Pledges should be collected and turned in.  All participants will celebrate at a March Community Meeting and celebrate with an extra recess and sweet treat outside after Spring Break. 
· Two Campbell teams participated in the Odyssey of the Mind competition.  They did a great job.  One team came in 3rd overall in the Spontaneous category. 

· Thanks to Patty Healy for organizing a great movie night.  

· Ms. Decker also reported that the book fair was very successful.   

· Next restaurant night is March 24th at Taqueria Poblano on Columbia Pike
· Square One Art work:  the deadline to order is April 10th.  This is a fundraiser. You can order your child’s design on different mediums (mugs, pillows etc.).  
· The PTA got a big thank you note from 4th & 5th graders for the Campbell chorus t-shirts.
II.
Budget - Eva Clarke, Treasurer
· Restaurant night doing very well; Build a Campbell Pledge Drive (close to $4,000)

· Directory printing cost is higher than expected; the PTA will be looking into that.
· Funding request for books left on teacher’s wish lists at $600; this expense would come out of the classroom libraries line item.

· MOTION APPROVED
III.    Fundraising - Rachael Schroeder, VP of Fundraising
· Wetlands planning (May 2nd, 4-7 p.m.) 

· Donor letters have gone out; if you have ideas for auction items, let Rachael know.  The PTA is planning to do classroom baskets by grade level – something new this year.  Reminder that smaller donations (e.g., donation from a nail salon, meal for two at a local restaurant etc.) can be included with other donations to turn it into a larger package. 
· $10,500 is the fundraising goal for this year.  

· This year, we are going to cook our own food for sale.  No food trucks except for the Menchies yogurt truck. 

· We are looking for hotel donation near Disney World in Florida; if you have contacts, please let Rachel know at vicepresident@campbellschool.org. 
· Most of the fundraising from auction comes from teacher donations

· Boxtop and labels – to date, we have earned almost $700!  There will be one more collection at the beginning of June.

IV.
Principal’s Report, Maureen Nesselrode, Principal 
· Weather Bugs will be featured on several news channels (this has since happened and the kids did a fabulous job).  An exciting opportunity for our weather bugs!  
· 5th graders were polled on spirit days.  The following spirit days were chosen:

· Mustache Day:  March 27th

· Crazy Sock Day:  April 10th 

· Wacky Hair Day: May 8th

V.  Presentation on the transition to 4th and 5th Grade, Maureen Nesselrode and 4/5 Teachers 

· Ms. Nesserdole and the 4/5 teachers gave a presentation (see attached) on the transition from 3rd to 4th grade and 4th to 5th grade.  
· 4/5 classes next year at Campbell 
· Potentially two 4th grade classes and two 5th grade classes; grade levels have reading teachers, special ed staff, and ESOL staff working with them; student to teacher ratio during math and language arts is generally 1:10

· Swimming at Wakefield HS – in 4th and 5th grade for 1 week each year; the kids gone for 2 hours each day (classes moved around so kids don’t miss too much of one subject) – our PE teachers go with the students; the kids love it. 

· 5th grade outdoor lab is an overnight trip (on a Thursday/Friday); 3rd graders go for a day trip 
· Fundraising – the 4/5 teachers indicated that they need more books and book series; getting the 1st in a series is helpful;  the teachers were asked to let the PTA know which books/series they would like to have in their classrooms - a survey will be sent out in the Spring.
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